
NEWS FROM NORTHERN NEWS SOUTH WALES 
 
The Sunflowers for Ukraine project initiated by the Rotary Club of Coolamon is an outstanding international project. The Rota-
ry Club of Iluka Woombah have chosen to participate in this project and found our community very willing to donate to this 
very worthy cause.  We launched our project at our monthly markets in Iluka on Sunday 5 June and the community supported 
the project enthusiastically. 
 
The residents of Ukraine have been displaced by this war and have had to secure refuge in many of the countries that surround 
Ukraine. Poland is one of the main countries for Ukrainians to escape to, with more than 3 million refugees seeking refuge in 
Poland. 
 
The Rotary Club of Iluka Woombah is extremely proud to be part of the Coolamon Rotary Club’s project and we intend to con-
tinue fundraising at our next monthly markets and will approach our business community to help sell the sunflower seeds, with 
a target of $1000 to be raised. 
 
Cheryl Dimmock 

COOLAMON ROTARY SUNFLOWER SEEDS FOR UKRAINE IN HANSARD. 
 

This week we received this record in the NSW Parliament's Hansard as presented by the Hon. Steph 
Cooke MP Minister for  Emergency Services and Resilience and Minister for Flood Recovery. 



THE STRENGTH OF THE UKRAINIAN PEOPLE 

 

Above: Students return to their Ukrainian high school.   For a yearbook photo shoot .  No words! 

Sofiya is a little Ukrainian from Bucha. The girl lost her mother, her arm, and also her cat. 

Now she is in safe Rome, but she shudders at every sound and is afraid of planes. 910 kids have 
been affected by the Russian military since 24 Feb according to the official data only. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me for further information on how you can become involved. 
 
John Glassford 
RC of Coolamon 
0498 190 880 
Email me: jacksflat@gmail.com 
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